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The 2018/2019 curling season is just about half-done.  We have a few details and upcoming events to remind 
you of:  
 
Christmas Parties: 
 
All leagues are having their Christmas parties coming up soon.  Check with your league co-ordinator for details 
of the plans for your league as they are all different.   
 
Men’s Bonspiel: 
 
The Men’s Bonspiel will be held from Jan 11-13, 2019.  It is a cash per win format and is $180 per team to enter.  
This will include your supper and entertainment on Saturday night.  Email Trevor at szajewski66@gmail.com to 
enter your team.  Trevor would also like some help to organize this event so if you can help, please let him 
know.   A volunteer signup sheet for bar volunteers and ice prep volunteers will be posted at the bar.  Please 
sign-up for a shift to help out and get your volunteer bond done. 
 
O’Grady Challenge: 
 
The Beausejour Curling Club will be hosting the O’Grady Challenge on Feb 3, 2019.  George McDougall will have 
a signup sheet soon looking for 8 male players to represent our club.  Watch for it on the bulletin board in the 
lower lounge. 
 
Ladies Bonspiel: 
 
The Ladies bonspiel will be held on Feb 8-9, 2019.  More information will be coming in the new year but mark it 
on your calendars. 
 
Quiz Night: 
 
We will be holding another Quiz Night fundraiser.  The date this time is May 10, 2019 and it will be held in the 
Beausejour Room of the Brokenhead Community Hall.  More details will come in the spring but mark the date on 
your calendars as it is a fun time for all. 
 
Bar Volunteers: 
 
A reminder that all bartenders (and helpers) must now have Smart Choices (formerly Serving It Safe) certificate 
to be behind the bar.  Non-certified volunteers can clear tables but must not go behind the bar.  If you are 
behind the bar, you must have your certificate on you during your shift.  Volunteers doing bar shifts should bring 
their certificates to Lucy (our bar manager) who will take a photo of it and keep it in a binder at the bar.  
Certificates now expire after 5 years so make sure yours is current.  Any bar questions should be directed to the 
bar manager. 
 
If you do not have your certificate and want to get one, you can take the online course and submit your receipt 
to the BCC Treasurer (currently Donna Ray-Litke) for reimbursement. 
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Email List: 
 
We are now using our updated 2018/2019 Email list.  If you are still receiving this email and you are not curling 
this year, please email beausejourcurlingclub@gmail.com and we’ll sort it out.  If you have team-mates who 
have email and are not getting this, please ask them to send an email to that address and we’ll make sure they 
are added to the list. 
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